Tunbridge Fuel Asst Mtg Notes
January 20, 2025

DRAFT
The following people met at the Town Office and by zoom on Mon., Jan. 20, 2025 at 7:00 pm.

Becky Hoyt, Shari Murawski, Anne Mallary, Ben Wolfe, Betsy Sponable, Helen O'Donnell, Kay
Jorgensen, Guest, Gary Mullen, Selectboard.

Meeting called to order at 7:05.
Helen O'Donnell read the minutes of our last known meeting of Thursday, January 11, 2018.
Anne Mallary moved to accept, seconded by Becky Hoyt. So moved.

Treasurer's Report: Becky Hoyt stated we have a balance of $7,070.40 with 3 unpaid loans.

Anne Mallary made a motion to forgive the outstanding loans. Seconded by Becky Hoyt.
Much discussion followed.

At one point Kay was asked to share her concerns. She sees that our fund keeps growing
and the money is not being used for people who need it. Grants were suggested.

Ben explained our process for the loans and how it had worked. No one on the committee
had been contacted about a loan for years, thus we just became inactive.

Betsy felt we needed more outreach.

The previous motion was called. It was moved by a voice vote to forgive the 3 outstanding
loans.

Possible action steps:

* meet once a month

* look at bylaws and make possible changes

* find ways to make the process more user friendly
* work on getting volunteers to join the committee

We set the next meeting for: Tuesday, February 11, 2025 at 12:30 at town office building.
Motion to adjourn by Anne Mallary, seconded by Shari Murawski. Adjourned at 8:50 pm.

Respectfully,
Helen O'Donnell, fill in secretary



